
We were really pleased to welcome so many of you into school this week for your parent/teacher consultation 
meetings. We hope you found these as useful as we do, and that you have a clear understanding of how well 
your child is doing at school and what their next steps are for the coming terms.  
This afternoon, I have a meeting with Governors and our building contractors to finalise the details for the start 
of our Primary Conversion building project—this meeting marks the culmination of many months of hard work by 
Governors—hours of time have been spent planning the project, securing designs and contractors, meeting with 
the Local Authority to secure permissions and funding, liaising with utility suppliers, and more besides. I am truly 
grateful to our governors—who are all volunteers, most of whom have their own jobs to do as well—who have 
really put in an incredible amount of work and time to ensure we get a building which will support our growing 
school. The build is due to start in the Easter holidays, so there will be some disruption over the next couple of 
months—once we’ve finalized details, we will obviously let you know.  
Next week sees St James’ musicians in full performance mode! Kingfishers have been learning to play the ukulele 
this term, and will be participating in a special Play Day on Tuesday. Canaries and Green Jays have been practicing 
their singing skills and will be performing at the Corn Exchange on Wednesday. Break a leg everybody (not literal-
ly, of course!)! We’ve also got sport on our minds next week, with Sport Relief, Whinchats & Canaries taking part 
in a multi-sport event, and our Peacock girls playing in a football tournament. I’m always really pleased that, even 
though we are quite a small school, we are still able to provide a range of opportunities beyond the statutory cur-
riculum to enthuse and enrich our children, and am grateful to all the staff who make these things happen, the 
PSA who help to fund activities, and the legion of parent volunteers who help with supervision, transport etc. 
Thank you! 
It’s a lovely sunny Spring day today, but I’m told we may see snow this weekend—whatever the weather brings, I 
wish you all a happy and peaceful weekend, 
 
Maria Soulsby 
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                 Congratulations! 

Ms Soulsby’s Rainbow Moment last week was awarded to our Year 5 girl footballers, who are through to 
the County Finals! I’m incredibly proud of the girls, not just because they have played so well, but also be-
cause of their incredible attitudes and sportsmanship on and off the field. Well done, girls, what great role 
models you are, we’re all VERY proud of you! 

 

New Dates 

 

Tuesday 20th Y1&2 Aerobics (in school time) 

13th-15th June Peacocks Residential 

Coming Up 

Tuesday  Y4 Music Play Day 

Weds  KS1 Multi Sports @ St Gregs 

  Sing On concert 

Fri  Sports Relief 

  Y5 Girls Football Tournament 

Mon 26th Robins Spring Walk 

Weds 28th Easter Service 2.00 

Thursday, 29th March END OF TERM 

Children return to school Tuesday, April 17th 
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Rainbow Moment 

 

My child ....................................................................................... has shown the Rainbow Promise in 
the following way at home: 

Signed .................................................................................................. 

   

  Twitter users…...Follow St James’: @StJamesHead 

Girls Football Tournament 

 

On Thursday, 15th March, eight girls from Peacocks class went to a football tournament at Lincroft. We 
played nine games, including the semi-finals and finals. We won six matches, drew two and lost one 
against the team in the finals. This means that we are now through to the County Finals, and we are all 
thrilled and proud of ourselves, because we came 2nd overall! 

 

           Izzy, Daisy & Maya 

  Sport Relief 

In order to promote healthy living and fitness across the school in Sports Relief Week, we will be 
carrying out different 15 minute activities every afternoon. We are already trying out our daily 
mile and are going for gold with extra fitness activities each day! Please make sure you have 

sports kits and trainers in school every day! 

Monday  Hula Hoop challenge 

Tuesday  Swimming (KS2), Aerobics (KS1) 

Wednesday Tag Rugby training, KS2 Aerobics 

Thursday Skipping challenge 

Friday  Circuit of activities to try 

 

On Sports Relief day itself (Friday 21st), children (and staff) are invited bring £1 donations, and dress up as a sporting per-
son, or just wear favourite sports wear, to raise money for Sports Relief charity. 

https://twitter.com/


Children's Easter Fun at St James' Church 

Come and join us for sticking & glueing, making an Easter Garden both indoors and outdoors, Hot Cross Buns and of course an East-
er Egg Hunt. 

When: 10am-11am on Good Friday, 30 March 

Where: St James's Church  

 

All children (and parents!) welcome. No need to book. Just turn up. And it's absolutely free! 

Any queries, contact katesmith278@btinternet.com 

Existing members….it’s 
now time to renew. 

Please renew by 1st April 

 

Thank you for your contin-
ued support! 

mailto:katesmith278@btinternet.com


From the Governing Body 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Governor Election Update: 

 

You may recall that just before the half term break, a vacancy became available on the governing body for a parent 
governor. We had two applicants who were both very knowledgeable and would make a great addition to the team. 
Since then a second vacancy also became available for a foundation governor, to be appointed by the Diocese of St 
Albans Education Board.  

 

Considering we had two candidates who were both extremely competent and would make excellent candidates, I 
approached the Diocese to suggest they appoint one of the parents who wanted to stand in our parent election. I am 
pleased to report that after much discussion, a thorough application process and a lengthy meeting yesterday even-
ing, the Diocese agreed to appoint. Starting after the Easter Break, the two new additions to the Governing body at 
St James are Alan Brown and Alistair Fraser.  For those of you who do not know Alan or Alistair, more information 
about them is below:  

 

Alan Brown: 

I am the Director of Post 16 studies and Achievement and a member of the senior leadership team at Biddenham 
International School. I have been teaching for 12 years and before that I worked for the Rugby Football Union as a 
development officer. A large part of my role within the school is utilising multiple sources of information and data to 
ensure the positive outcomes for our young people. I work closely with other heads of sixth form in the local area so 
we can share and collaborate on resources and strategies for improvement. I also currently serve as a member of the 
PSA. 

 

Alistair Fraser: 

I was born and brought up in the Thurleigh, and have lived in Biddenham now for 4 years. My wife Sarah and I have 
two daughters – Anna (5) in Whinchats, and Poppy (2) who will hopefully join St James’ in a couple of years.  I trained 
as a chartered accountant with KPMG and I currently head up the financial planning team in Whitbread plc. One of 
my key responsibilities is ensuring that the Group understands what the future looks like and that is allocating its 
resources in the right way. Having come from a family of teachers, I felt the calling of school again, and previously 
acted as a community governor for Ferrars Infants Academy in Luton, helping the school navigate its way through its 
new Academy status. I’m therefore passionate about the opportunity to use my financial and prior governor experi-
ence, and educational interest, to support not only my community’s school, but my children’s school. 

 

I would like to thank both Alan and Alistair for their commitment to the school by giving up their own 
time willingly and for the work they will undertake to benefit all of the children at our school. We on the governing 
body look forward to working with you both. 

 

 

Tom Perry 

Chair of Governors 


